
In this issue:  Crazy for You; Fitting Out Supper;  Broads Cruise; Hurley; Meet 

& Greet ; Ted Neal; Derek White;  Shoeboxes. 

Thames Scout Cruising Club Newsletter No 108 
July 2018 

 

 



 

TSCC is affiliated to: ATYC, River Thames Society, and River Thames Alliance. 

Cover photo -  Broads Task Groups ( Peter Simpson  &  Alan Lankester) 

 

Chairmanõs Log 

 
hƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΦ 
We celebrated the start of the season with another 
enjoyable and well attended Fitting Out Supper at the 
Mitre Hotel in Hampton Court.  A big thank you to Janet 
and George for their terrific organisation. 
To get us fully in the boating spirit, 34 members and 
friends in a total of eleven hired boats ventured forth on 
the Norfolk Broads for another week of fantastic fun and 
friendship.  We were blessed with good weather which 
always makes a massive difference.  The week was full of 
highlights but for me the two top moments were our visit 
to the spectacular Old Vicarage Gardens at East Ruston 

and our Gala Awards Dinner where everything was simply perfect ς the food, the 
service, the amazing private waterside location and above all the camaraderie and 
banter that make the Club so very special. 
If the weather on the Broads was pretty good, that was nothing compared with 
Hurley where every day we basked in glorious sunshine from morning through to 
night.  As someone who prefers to charter rather than own a boat, I had not before 
attended Hurley as a waterborne participant.  This year however, Jackie and I had the 
pleasure of sharing a hired boat with fellow Club members Daphne and Colin Wilford.  
Tragically, the four berther we had booked was not available so we were forced to 
rattle around in a 42 footer with four double cabins and three bathrooms!  It worked 
out very well!  Organised by Andy Vine, our cream tea at Harleyford Golf Club was 
ǾŜǊȅ ŎƛǾƛƭƛǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ {ǘ ¢ƛƎƎȅǿƛƴƪƭŜΩǎ ŀƴƛƳŀƭ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ ǿŀǎ 
fascinating and impressive, but the icing on the cake was Waddesdon Manor, former 
summer residence of the Rothschild family and spectacular in the extreme.  Thanks 
to George and Janet and to Andy for another great event. 
.ȅ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘƛǎ /ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ [ƻƎΣ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ сл ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ όƘƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅύ ƘŀǾŜ 
enjoyed a sumptuous afternoon tea at our summer garden get-together.  Fingers 
crossed that the gods again look kindly upon us and the day is warm and sunny. 
 
IŜǊŜΩǎ ǿƛǎƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀ ƎƭƻǊƛƻǳǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΣ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ Ǉƭŀƴǎ Ƴŀȅ ōŜΦ 

Mark  

 



 

Crazy For You   

TSCC members had a wonderful 
time on 7 March, with many of us 
meeting-up for lunch in Al Fornoôs 
restaurant before walking across the 
road to the New Wimbledon 
Theatre. 
 
The show was high energy, high 
kicking and gloriously glamorous. 
The Watermill Theatre production of 
Crazy for You is a feel-good 
musical. Strictly Come Dancing 
winner Tom Chambers and Claire 
Sweeney were the stars in this 

multi-award winning, romantic comedy, with Charlotte Wakefield 
as óPollyô (Sound of Music, Chitty Chitty Bang Bang), it features a 
fabulous score from the Gershwin brothersô songbook. 
 
Crazy For You charts the troubled love story of Bobby, son of a 

wealthy New York banking family and frustrated Broadway 
hoofer, and Polly, daughter of the proprietor of a failing theatre in 
Deadrock, Nevada. Sent to close the theatre down, Bobby falls 
for Polly and, in the guise of a Hungarian impresario, decides to 
save the theatre by putting on a show. 
 
Mistaken identities, heartbreak, happiness and a wealth of 
memorable tunes, including I Got Rhythm, They Canôt Take That 
Away From Me, Nice Work If You Can Get It and Embraceable 
You all feature in this exhilarating celebration of the great 
Broadway musicals. 
 
Everyone loved the fact that the ñorchestraò was on the stage as 
an integrated actor-musician ensemble ï that worked extremely 
well and added a great deal to the entertainment. 
 
Our thanks to Jackie Marriott for organising this excellent event. 



 

FITTING OUT  
SUPPER 
 
This very popular event was 
attended by forty-eight members 
and guests who enjoyed a great 
evening at the Mitre Hotel on 
10th April. 

 

Our thanks to George 
and Janet for organising 
the event and to Joy Bell 
for the photographs. 



 

TSCC Broads Cruise 2018 

There seemed to be common 
ŎǊƛŜǎ ŀǘ IŜǊōŜǊǘ ²ƻƻŘǎ ƻŦ άǘƻƻ 
ƳǳŎƘ ƪƛǘέ άǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦƻƻŘέ ά 
beds ǘƻƻ ǎƳŀƭƭέ άǿƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǿŜ 
ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ƛǘ ŀƭƭέ ōǳǘ 
eventually eleven boats, thirty 
four people and a dog set sail 
on an epic week or discovery 
and adventure. 
The detailed planning that 
Jackie and Mark had done 
over the previous weeks and 
months paid-off and all eleven 

boats arrived safely at the 
Norfolk Broads Yacht Club on 
Wroxham Broad only to find a 
strong on- shore wind and our 
first taste of stern-to mooring.  
No damage done!  A great 
communal BBQ with all the 
trimmings and even a cake to 
celebrate Fraƴƪ DŀȅƭŀǊŘΩǎ 
especial birthday. 

 
The consensus for many 
was to go to Wroxham to 
do wƻȅΩǎ and then 
continue up to Coltishall.  
As Ray was politely told 
you should use the 
services of the pilot to go 
under the bridge, the rest 
dutifully complied.  The 
higher boats miss out on 



 

a different cruising experience as the River Bure above Wroxham is windy 
and tree lined.  The majority of rivers linking The Broads are wide and allow 
you to appreciate the famous large skies of Norfolk and also as we found the 

strong cold winds. 
One advantage of The 
Broads is that there is 
often no mobile phone 
signal another is that 
there is no set route and 
you can all do your own 
thing and this we did until 
we all met up at Sutton 
Staithe to go to visit East 
Ruston Vicarage Gardens.  
An amazing garden of 
over 20 acres and still 

growing.  As you wander the 
gardens, there are no set 
routes, you move from one 
spectacle to another.  Many 
ideas were taken for use in 
our own gardens.  Surprising 
that, although people kept 
getting lost all found their 
way to the tea room for 



 

cakes and coffee.  Back on 
the coach for a quick return 
to Sutton before we were off 
again to The Harnser for a 
convivial Sunday roast.  
Many boats planned to meet 
up again at Ranworth to visit 
the church, find the pub and 
generally relax.  As moorings 
are extremely restricted Bob 
Breeze and I decided to get 

there early. Even so there was only one space left which with some luck we 
squeezed into, once again stern-to mooring but this time with a strong wind 
blowing straight on shore.  Some boats had to find alternative moorings but 
with a bit of encouragement three more found a safe haven for the night and 
were able to enjoy the pub in the evening. 
 We all met up at Womack Staithe for the Bring-yourςown BBQ but once 
again stern-to mooring was to be a problem.  However the tactics learnt at 
Ranworth were perfected here and with some encouragement we managed 
to take over ten of the fourteen moorings.  Why do other boats move on 
when the TSCC arrive?  What happened to the eleventh boat?  It moored 
across the bows of three of our boats (not to be recommended on the 
Thames). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


